As of Fall 2018: GE Course Syllabi Requirements

Canvas Upgrade in 2023

All faculty teaching a GE course will need to select one assignment in each GE class for submission to the students’ ePortfolios.  The assignment needs to align with one or more of the GE Learning Outcomes.  The GE Learning Outcomes and the rubrics used to assess student proficiency can be accessed on the OIE website under assessment/general education/GE policies and procedures.   

In their syllabus, GE faculty need to designate which assignment has been selected for ePortfolio designation and indicate which GE Learning Outcome(s) the assignment aligns with.  Here is an example of model syllabus language, taken from the University Syllabus Template:

GE ePortfolio Assignment. The ePortfolio assignment for this course is __________. Please upload this assignment to your ePortfolio when it is completed. This assignment aligns with Learning Outcome(s) __________.

Students will be automatically enrolled in the GE Program Portfolio within Canvas, and it is completely separate from specific GE courses.  From Fall 2019 to Spring 2023, students are required to submit each designated assignment to their ePortfolio concurrently when they submit their assignment to the professor.  

There will be a new Canvas system beginning in Fall 2023.  With this system, when a student submits the designated GE ePortfolio assignment to their instructor, it will automatically and seamlessly be added to the student’s ePortfolio also.  Students will no longer need to do a separate ePortfolio submission.

Beginning in Fall 2023, GE faculty will need to use the Canvas ePortfolio designation tool to indicate which assignment has been designated for students’ ePortfolios.  This tool should be used after a faculty member has created and published the designated assignment in Canvas.  A handout explaining how to designate the assignment in Canvas is available on the OIE website under assessment/general education/GE policies and procedures.

In Spring 2023, the ePortfolio tool is available on Canvas and faculty are welcome to use the tool for their spring GE courses.  If you decide to use the tool, please inform your students that the designated assignment will be submitted to their ePortfolio concurrently with their submission of the assignment to your course.  For your class, students will not need to make a separate submission to their ePortfolio.  This tool will be required as of Fall 2023.

